
 
 

 
 

May 1, 2024 

Residents –  

 

The City is set to begin the next phase of the Hermantown Road/Old Midway Road 
Improvement Project. This process – which has included everything from public 
meetings to the recent right of way clearing – will now start to feel much more like 
a construction project.  

Regarding the right of way, it is important to remove any personal property – from 
vehicles to driveway decorations – from the areas where work will be performed. 
This will keep items from getting damaged during the road improvement efforts, 
which will range from full reconstruction to reclaim and overlay work, stormwater 
improvements, new driveway culvers, aprons and fire numbers, and more. 

This project also features a rebuilding of the bridge on Hermantown Road near Five 
Corners Road. This work will necessitate the closing of that bridge beginning 
Wednesday, May 8, at 6:00 a.m. While the road itself will remain open to local traffic 
during the entire project, and residents will be able to come and go, the bridge will 
be completely closed for several months.  

We will hold weekly on-site meetings open to the public on Tuesdays at 10:30 a.m. 
These meetings are an excellent opportunity to learn about the week ahead in 
construction and possible impacts. These meetings begin on May 14 and will initially 
be located near the intersection of Old Midway Road and Hermantown Road.  

Updates, meeting minutes, and other notices will be posted at 
www.hermantownmn.com/roads as this project progresses. 

If you have questions please send me or Trish Crego an e-mail or give us a call. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Joe Wicklund      Trish Crego    
Assistant City Administrator    Utility & Infrastructure Director 
jwicklund@hermantownmn.com    tcrego@hermantownmn.com 
(218) 729-3614      (218) 729-3600 


